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Toronto and East York Community Council 
c/o City Clerk's Office 
City Hall, 100 Queen Street West 
Toronto, Ontario  M5H 2N2 

February 1, 2021 

Dear Members of Toronto and East York Community Council: 

The 519 Church Street Community Centre Board of Management wishes to nominate 
the following 3 individuals for appointment to the Board, at pleasure of Council, for the 
terms of office noted below until successors are appointed: 

• Brett House, for a term of office ending September 29, 2022.
• Erika Voaklander, for a term of office ending September 29, 2022.
• Juan Camilo Rendon Ocampo, for a term of office ending September 29, 2022.

The Board confirms that each of these nominees is qualified to serve under the 
provisions of the City of Toronto's Public Appointments Policy and the Relationship 
Framework for Community Centre Boards of Management. On behalf of the Board, I 
respectfully request that the City take the necessary steps to appoint these nominated 
candidates. 

The Board also wishes to confirm that the following 3 members, previously appointed 
by Community Council, continue to serve on the Board for the terms of office noted 
below until successors are appointed: 

• Michael Cherny, for a term of office ending September 29, 2022.
• Paul Jonathan Saguil, for a term of office ending September 30, 2021 – this

appointment recommendation is intended to replace David Morris, who resigned
in August 2020.

• Sarah Zerihun, for a term of office ending September 29, 2022.

Please note that Marco Calabretta-Duval has resigned (end-of-term) due to a relocation 
outside of the City of Toronto, effective January 28, 2021.  

mailto:MLawless@the519.org


Maura Lawless 
Executive Director, The 519 

519 Church Street Toronto, Ontario M4Y 2C9 
MLawless@the519.org | 416-355-6771 

Please also note that the Board only received 2 applications for 4 catchment positions. 
The Board recommends the appointment of 2 non-catchment applicants who live within 
a few hundred feet of the catchment area. Further, one of these terms is ending in 
September 2021. The Board has agreed to prioritize catchment area recruitment for the 
following recruitment cycle.  

Thank you for your consideration of this matter. 

Maura Lawless 
Executive Director 

cc. Sandra Rodriguez, City Manager's Office
Public Appointments Secretariat
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